BOARD FOR ARCHITECTS, PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS, LAND SURVEYORS, CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS AND LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS MEETING NEWLY LICENSED RECOGNITION CEREMONY MINUTES

The Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects (APELSCIDLA Board) Recognition Ceremony occurred on December 16, 2019, at the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation, 9960 Mayland Drive, Richmond, Virginia, with the following members present for all or part of the meeting:

Architect

Professional Engineer

Land Surveyor

Christine Snetter

Chris Stone

Mike Zmuda

Staff present for all or part of the meeting were:

Kathleen (Kate) R. Nosbisch, Executive Director Bonnie Davis, Administrative Assistant

Guest Speakers:

R. Corey Clayborne, AIA, MBA, Executive Vice President, American Institute of Architects (AIA Virginia)

Cathy Guske, Member Services Director, American Institute of Architects (AIA Virginia)
Stephen Letchford, LS, Board Member and Region II Director, Virginia Association of
Surveyors (VAS)

Mr. Zmuda, Board Chair, called the meeting to order at 2:07 p.m.

Call to Order

Mr. Zmuda advised the audience and Board members of the emergency evacuation procedures.

Emergency Evacuation Procedures

Ms. Nosbisch welcomed the newly licensed regulants and stated this is the third year of honoring newly licensed regulants. She stated there will be another ceremony in June 2, 2020 in conjunction with the APELS Centennial. She stated Mary Broz-Vaughan sends her regrets.

Welcome

Ms. Nosbisch introduced the Board members and the guest speakers and each one shared remarks with new licensees.

Introduction of Guest Speakers

Ms. Snetter introduced and congratulated the newly licensed Virginia resident architects.

<u>Introduction of New</u> <u>Licensees</u>

EDWARD A BILEZIKJIAN DANIEL J WEIGAND PATTON H ROARK III

Mr. Stone introduced and congratulated the newly licensed Virginia resident professional engineers:

APELSCIDLA Recognition Ceremony Minutes December 16, 2019 Page 2 of 2

RAHUL P JAIN
RALPH A PHILLIPS JR
LANE B HARGRODER
AARON M WASS
ANUP GAUTAM
CHRISTOPHER J HICKS
SYDNEY Y HAWKINS

Mr. Zmuda introduced and congratulated the newly licensed Virginia resident land surveyor.

NICKIE D MILLS

Each regulant was given an opportunity to share their journey to licensure.

Ms. Nosbisch congratulated the newly licensed regulants, and provided closing remarks.

Closing Remarks

The ceremony was adjourned at 2:50 p.m.

Adjourn

Michael Zmuda, Chair

Mary Broz Vaughan, Secretary